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July 29, 1941 

Rec’d 9/27 

Dearest Willie: 

 We just received your wire telling us of your reappointment to 

Dakar and here is all the good luck & fortitude to take along on your 

new adventure. It is needless to say, that we spent some very anxious 

moments until we finally 
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heard from you – and it was certainly a relief. It has been a long time 

since we have written to you due to your unsettled plans but shall try to 

catch up on the news from now on. 

 Last week I spent in Washington. Martha Mitchell, Aunt Leila 

& I drove Mel down to spend the rest of her vacation at the [Raleigh] 

hotel. 
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She has been in Summer School working out 2 credits this summer. 

Your favorite city was full of activity & bubbling over – the temperature 

was terrible – but we kept the air conditioning apparatus running in our 

rooms & were very comfortable. The temperature there is near the 100° 

& 106° mark – very unusual. We go to the country after the store closes 

& stay until after breakfast – It is only a 15 minute run from town & 

while warm it could be worse. We are anxiously awaiting word from 

you. Your father goes to Vandalia on Aug. 16th. My school begins Sept. 2 

– I dread to think of teaching but when there is no money one must 

work – especially in the face of the sort of thing we can expect 

financially. Write us and with much love from us both and all good luck 

Sarah 


